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(From the top left) Speech and benediction (International Headquarters Director General Yoon Young-

ho), Welcoming Address (Chairman Hwangbo Guk), Report prayer (Greater North Gyeonggi District 

Leader Kim Jong-su), Master of Ceremonies (Vice Chairman Oh In-cheol), Flower Basket Presentation 

(Jo Jun-wang, President of Yang-gu Church and Gidano Mariko, Chairman of the Japanese Missionary 

Society of Yang-gu Church), Filial Piety Testimony (Teruyo Katori) 

 

Vision 2027 Heavenly Unified Korea Settlement Hosted by Yoon Young-ho, Director-General, 

FFWPU International Headquarters Heavenly Gyeong Won Guk Special Meeting' was held at 

Northern Gyeong Gi Guri Family Church Main Hall with the attendance of International 

Headquarter Director General and the executives, Heavenly Gyeong Won Guk Pastors and public 

personnel, and 450 central members. 

 

Vice President O In Cheol started the special meeting, followed by an open declaration, a bow, 

representative prayer (Northern Gyeong Gi Senior District Pastor Kim Jung Su), welcoming remark (2nd 

Subregional Heavenly Gyeong Won Guk President Hwang Bo Guk), Hyo Jeong Special Award, Hyo 

Jeong testimony (Katori Teruyo), hyo jeong praise (White Lilies), presentation of flower baskets (Yang 

Gu Church Pastor Cho Jun Wang, Yang Gu Church Japanese Missionary Association President Kitano 

Mariko), message and benediction (Dr. Yoon Young-ho, Director-General, FFWPU International 

Headquarters), Hyo Jeong Achievement Award (Seong Hwa Festival model families and subregional 

Awards), bow, commemorative photo shoot, and closing declaration. 

 

Through Senior District Pastor Kim Jung Su representative prayer, he said, "Today, for the victory of the 

dedication of Cheon Won Gung, Cheon Il Sanctum, the substantial temple of Heavenly Parent, Heavenly 

Gyeong Won Guk pastors and public personnel, Universal Peace Foundation (UPF), Youth and Student 

for Peace(YSP), Women's Federation for World Peace (WPWP), public personnel from Korean senior 

citizen association, and church members become one, and serve True Father in Heaven and True Mother 

on earth as I pray with a sincere heart to Heaven that this time can create a victorious outcome. 

 



 

 

 
Special Gathering with International Headquarters Director General Yoon Young-ho on VISION 2027 

for a Heavenly Unified Korea for the Heavenly Nation of ChungCheong 

 

Heavenly Gyeong Won Guk Subregional President Hwang Bo Guk said, "As a bamboo tree grows, it 

creates knots to keep it from collapsing in the wind and rain. It is stronger because the knot is wrapped 

around it. Our community is like the knot in the bamboo tree. Every time the bamboo tree grows, it 

creates a knot, just like with our community, where a new point of history starts; we conclude the past 

year well and use the knot as a stepping stone to grow as it creates another knot. Just like this, if we tie 

knots, we can grow even bigger." In addition, "Through the precious words of Dr. Yoon Young-ho, 

Director-General, FFWPU International Headquarters, who is advancing toward the providential goal 

with clear direction and planning ability, let's all become one with the substantial Holy Spirit, True 

Mother, who instills a providential vision, and become winners towards the providential goal." 

 

Dr. Yoon Young-ho, Director-General, FFWPU International Headquarters' message, said, "Thank you 

for participating in the great providence of the dedication of the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum, 

with the sincere heart of trying to place even one more brick despite the difficult situation. This morning, 

True Mother said, "Good job. I love you. Let's make 2023 a year of providential history." As we have 

experienced with True Mother, True Parents' providence is great, and we are grateful." "Looking back on 

this year, personally, as a family, as the church, and especially as our community, it was a challenging 

and tiring period. And looking back, I came to think that it was a time for gratitude and a time for the sake 

of an even greater love. As the year 2022 is coming to an end, I hope we will honestly end with gratitude, 

happiness, and hope. And thus, I hope that 2023 will be a year where our members can give much greater 

gratitude to Heavenly Parent and True Parents." Furthermore, Dr. Yoon Young-ho, Director-General, 

FFWPU International Headquarters, provided information on the fruits of the behind-the-scenes 

providential victories happening worldwide centering on Heavenly Parent and True Parent for Heavenly 

Unified World and Heavenly Unified Korea as well as ongoing providences from Heavenly Japan, 

Cambodia, Moldova to members of Ukraine and Russia in detail and encouraged our members. 

 

There was a gracious benediction and the awarding of Hyo Jeong Special Award and Hyo Jeong 

Achievement Award by Yoon Young-ho, Director-General, FFWPU International Headquarters. It was 

followed by a commemorative photo shoot and a closing declaration, the Heavenly Gyeong Won Guk 

Special Meeting finished with strong determination for the victory of the upcoming May 5th dedication of 

the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum. 


